
 

7 September 2016     Term 3     Week 8 

UPCOMING DATES  

TERM 3  

 

Week 8 

Friday 9/09 

9:00am Assembly KB 

 

Week 9 

Tuesday 13/9 

4B Cares Excursion 

Wednesday 14/09 

4G Cares Excursion 

Friday 16/09 

Year 6 Excursion-A Diverse & 
Connected World 

 

NOTES SENT HOME THIS WEEK 

¶  P&F Movie Night Note-òZootopiaò 

School Contact Details  

School Principal: Mr Steven Jones         

9631 8442                          

OLMCWenty@parra.catholic.edu.au  

www.olmcwentworthville.catholic.edu.  

Parish Contact Details  

Parish Priest: Fr Paul Cahill OCarm           

9631 8302                         

ocarms@tpg.com.au 

www.olmcwenty.org.au                           

The Community of OLMC is  Safe and  Respectful 

Dear Parents 

During the recent Olympics there were inspiring stories that have emerged and 
which I believe give relevance to our own lives. Three stories from Rio that jumped 
out at me this year related to setting goals in life. 

The first was the Singaporean 100m Butterfly Gold Medallist Joseph Schooling. 
What a great story! A 13 year old boy meets his hero (Michael Phelps) and sets his 
sights on one day becoming as good as him. Fast-forward eight years and heôs not 
only as good, but beats him at the Olympics! Itôs a story of setting your sights high, 
believing in yourself, finding your passion, seeking assistance and setting targets. 

The second story from Rio was during the second heat of the womenôs 5000m race, 
with the pack of runners bunched and New Zealand runner Nikki Hamblin checked in 
her stride.  Behind her American runner Abbey DôAgostino clipped her legs and they 
both stumbled.  DôAgostino was quicker to her feet at first and placed her hand on 
Hamblinôs shoulder in support of her finding her feet.  Once both were upright, 
DôAgostino fell again due to pain and injury, and urged Hamblin to go on, only for the 
Kiwi to wait for the American before setting off again.  They both encouraged each 
other to finish, even though DôAgostino was in incredible pain.  Both displayed 
incredible consideration and compassion for total strangers at the pinnacle event of 
their career.  They set a goal to ensure the other finished. 

The last story from Rio that caught my attention involved Australian cyclist Annette 
Edmondson. At 14, Edmondson requested that her parents give her the money to 
sponsor a child, instead of a gift, for her 14

th
 birthday. Consequently, she ended up 

sponsoring a child in Brazil. When it was announced a few years back that the 2016 
Olympics would be held in Rio, Edmondson was inspired to achieve Olympic status 
with the view that it would provide an opportunity to meet the child she has been 
sponsoring for the past 10 years. Whilst she was unsuccessful in terms of gaining a 
medal in Rio, she stated, upon meeting her sponsor child: ñObviously things didnôt 
go my way in the bike racing and I was a bit down that night, but when you get to do 
something like this and see what an impact you can have by doing something small 
on somebody elseôs life, itôs enlightening,ò Annette Edmondson. 

The challenge is for us all, no matter how old, is the idea that achieving our goals 
and achieving success in life should not just be óabout meô. Particularly as 
Christians, we believe that our gifts and talents should be shared and that our goals 
in life should incorporate the idea that, as Albert Einstein once said: ñonly a life lived 
for others is a life worthwhileò. 

As we continue to encourage our children to set goals and build their dreams for 
their future ï both short and long term, let us remind them (and ourselves) to make 
room, and have compassion for, others in their lives. 

  

  SMH 17 Aug 2016 

  

Mr Steven Jones 

Principal 



MERIT  CERTIFICATES  

NAME  CLASS 

Hannah, Siddh  

Joel, Liyana  

KB                       

KG 

Siya, Mia 

Bhakti, Mrunal  

1B                       

1G 

Sophia, John  

Marcus, Bracston 

2B                       

2G 

Jacinta, Annabelle 

Zachery, Emily 

3B                        

3G 

Lara, Christopher  

Shuvani, Anne 

4B                     

4G                                                       

Thomas, Thomas 

Aiza, Abhyudit 

5B                        

5G 

Naveena Navaratnam, Fabian Sukumar 

No merits this week 

6B                        

6G                                                                                                                                                                     

Congratulations: Gold Award  

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving 75 Star Cards  

Amiel, Noah, Sakshi, Karl, Hannah, Alannah, Amogh, Alan, Morris, 
Emma, Damon, Raphael, Adriana, Sarayu, Lara, Christopher, 
Jasmine, Ann Maria, Miriam, Melissa, Daniel 

Congratulations:  Opal Award  

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving  90 Star Cards 

Annabella, Marie Jose, Lara, Jordan, Georgia, Simona, Celine, 
Mason, Jacob, Leon, Sai, Alannah, Claudia, Ashlee, Caitlyn 

VOICE OF YOUTH-EASTERN DIVISION SEMI FINAL 

Congratulations:  Platinum Award                                                                             

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving  120 Star Cards 

Myra, Jacinta, Georgia, Peter, Leon, Jemma 

Congratulations:  Principalôs Award                                                                            

The following child has worked really hard towards 
receiving  150 Star Cards 

 Harini, Lucas, Elyce  

ROYAL COMMISSION INTO INSTITUTIONAL 

RESPONSES TO CHILD SEXUAL ABUSE  

Congratulations:  Diamond Award  

The following child has worked really hard towards 
receiving  210 Star Cards 

 Sacha 

MUMPS DIAGNOSIS AT SCHOOL 

The Diocese of Parramatta is required to appear before the 
Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual 
Abuse, Case Study 44. This public hearing is expected to 
begin on Monday 12 September 2016.  

For more information please refer to the Royal Commission 
website:www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/public-
hearings/case-studies  

For anyone needing information and support please contact 
the Diocese of Parramatta information line on (02) 8838 3470. 
Operational from 03/09/2016 until 07/10/2016, Mon to Fri 7am-
10pm, Sat and Sun 9am-5pm.  

The Child Protection Information Line 1300 661 015 is 
available for families who would like more information about 
protocols or support services in Catholic schools run by the 
Diocese of Parramatta. Concerns or allegations about any 
criminal offence should be reported to NSW Police on                 
131 444.  

The Diocese of Parramatta is committed to continuously 
reviewing and improving its child protection policies and 
procedures. For more information please visit 
www.safeguarding.org.au 

There has been a case of mumps reported in Kindergarten 
recently. Cases of mumps may start with a fever of up to 
39.4ÁC, as well as a headache and loss of appetite. The well-
known hallmark of mumps is swelling and pain in the parotid 
glands ð a child might look like a hamster with food in its 
cheeks. The glands usually become increasingly swollen and 
painful over a period of 1-3 days. The pain gets worse when 
the child swallows, talks, chews, or drinks acidic juices (like 
orange juice). If you are concerned about your child please 
have them checked by a Doctor and keep them home from 
school until they are better. Parents are asked to ensure that children 

do not bring glass water bottles to school 
as they can be unsafe. Even if the outer 
casing of the bottle is made of rubber this 
will not protect the bottle sufficiently if it is 
dropped. Thank you for your support in this 
matter that affects all children's safety at 
school.  

SAFETY AT SCHOOL 

On Wednesday, Sebastian proudly represented OLMC at the 
Voice of Youth semi final. The speech that Sebastian eloquently 
wrote and delivered was called óRespect the Ref.ô The semi final 
included representatives from 7 schools that had been selected 
from their schools and then a zone heat. These speakers were 
polished, entertaining and articulate. Sebastian was chosen as 
one of the 3 finalists from our cluster to compete in the grand 
final. Congratulations and good luck to Sebastian for the Voice 
of Youth Grand Final on 20 September 2016. 

EXTENDED LEAVE FORMS FOR HOLIDAY TRAVEL  

Just a reminder to parents that an ñExtended Leaveò form 

must be completed and returned to the office for approval by 

Mr Jones for any time that is taken off school for holidays by 

students at least 2 weeks prior to the departure date. 

http://www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/public-hearings/case-studies
http://www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/public-hearings/case-studies
http://www.safeguarding.org.au
http://kidshealth.org/en/parents/fever.html


This column is compiled by P&F Communications. If you have any queries or 
wish to contribute, please email olmcwenty@parra.catholic.edu.au and attention 
it to P&F Communications. 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

Fathersô Day Breakfast  
Thank you to everyone who came on Friday to celebrate the 
Fathersô Day Breakfast. It was wonderful to see so many 
people celebrating the fathers and father figures in our families 
and the special gifts they bring. A special thank you to all of 
the people who helped to serve breakfast to the hungry crowd 
and to Pauline Raad for organising all the food. Thanks also to 
Mrs Nolan for coordinating the special Fathersô 
Day Mass 
 
Thank you to everyone who bought a ticket for 
the Fathersô Day Raffle, your support is truly 
appreciated. Thanks once again to everyone 
who donated prizes and congratulations to all 
our winners. 

The Father's Day raffle prizes are: 
First Prize: Triton multi tool and reciprocating saw  
  won by Bianka Saba 5B 
Second Prize: 100ml Boss aftershave by Hugo Boss   
  won by Siddh Parikh KB 
Third Prize: $50 Dan Murphyôs Voucher  
  won by Alessandra Tomassetti KB 
Fourth Prize: $50 eftpos card  
  won by Jenny Ramazan c/o Leah Year 2 
Fifth Prize: $50 Wenty Leagues Voucher  
  won by John Dockmagian c/o Michael  
  Dockmagian 2B 
Sixth Prize: $50 Wenty Leagues Voucher  
  won by David Deguara 2G                        
  Seventh Prize:$30 Masterôs Voucher                

We hope all of the Father figures in our community enjoyed 
their gifts and felt particularly loved and appreciated on 
Sunday. Thanks to the Parents and Friends for organizing the 
raffle and Fathersô Day Stall and providing our children with 
the opportunity to show their dads how much they care. 
 
P&F Outdoor Movie Night 16 September 
P&Fôs outdoor movie night has this year been scheduled for 
Friday 16 September at 6pm in the Smith Street playground. 
We are excited to announce that we will be watching 
Zootopia!! Meal deal offers will come home this week. 
 
Next Fete Meeting 21 September  
The next meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday 21 
September 7pm in the Parish Centre. Please come along and 
find out more about our 2017 fete. 
 
Getting Our Fete On! 
As you may know by now, our fete has been scheduled for 
Friday 24 March 2017. 
This is our major fundraising event and we are calling on 
anyone who is able to help by:  taking up a role either on the 
fete organising committee or as a stall holder. You may like to 
help or even job share a position with a friend donating raffle 
and chocolate wheel prizes or vouchers volunteering during 
the fete, even if it is for an hour.    

We are still looking for coordinators for the following stalls: 
Fruit salad marquee, Drinks and snow cones, Sippah Milk 
booth, Trash & Treasure,Dunk Tank, Pick-a-number bottle 
stall 

If you can help in any way, we would love to hear from you. 
Please email us at olmcfete@gmail.com. 

Calling All Our Family Businesses to sponsor our Fete 
2017  
Our fete committee is calling all businesses in our community, 
particularly those owned by our families to contact us if they 
are interested in supporting our Fete 2017, either by donating 
products, vouchers or by sponsoring through a monetary 
contribution. 
 
We are seeking donations for the major raffle, as well as our 
chocolate wheel and we would greatly appreciate any gift 
certificates and/or new products that you may be able to 
provide.  Alternatively, you may prefer to sponsor in return for 
some great advertising. 

 

mailto:olmcfete@gmail.com



